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CHECK AGAINST DELIVERY

Madam President,

Brazil presents its compliments to H.E. Mr. Abdulrahman, Minister for Human Rights, and to the distinguished delegation of Bahrain, the first country to be examined in the 2nd cycle of the Universal Periodic Review (UPR). 

In connection with the events that took place in Bahrain in February and March 2011, as per the country report, we note that an Independent Commission of Inquiry was established in June and concluded its works in November. Brazil takes note of the recommendations of the Commission and expects the Government of Bahrain to honor the commitments made toward their implementation.
Another measure to be highlighted is the establishment of goals in the domain of poverty reduction and social inequality reduction in Bahrain, including through the offering of opportunities to the Shia community. 

Moreover, Bahrain has shown its commitment with a particularly vulnerable group, by ratifying the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities in 2011. 

Brazil would like to recommend to the Government of Bahrain to consider ratifying the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture.

Finally, challenging gender inequalities is a task facing all of us. Steps can be taken in the legislative field. Therefore, we would like to recommend Bahrain to consider passing legislation on family law containing clear and non-discriminatory provisions on marriage, divorce, inheritance and child custody.

Thank you.

